# MEETING MINUTES OF THE PLAINS TOWNSHIP BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING OF AUGUST 8, 2024 PAGE ONE

CALL TO ORDER TIME: 7:03

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: Led by Gerald Yozwiak

ROLL CALL: Peter J. Biscontini, Esq., Ciro Cinti, Robert Sax, Thomas Shubilla, Gerald Yozwiak.

The Sunshine Act requires that those in attendance be given the opportunity to comment before a vote is taken. Anyone wishing to comment on an issue is encouraged to notify the Board prior to roll call being taken on that issue. The Township policy is to limit comment to five minutes. Anyone requiring additional time is encouraged to make arrangements to meet with the Board at a later date. Additionally, all correspondence read or referred to is available at the North Main Street Municipal Building for public inspection during regular business hours. Note that the meeting is being recorded. At this time please turn off any cell phones to avoid disrupting the meeting.

#### **GENERAL ORDER OF BUSINESS**

Motion to accept: **Minutes**: Board of Commissioner Regular Meeting of July 11, Plains Twp. Sewer Authority Meeting Minutes for May and June, Plains Twp. Planning Commission Meeting Minutes for June and July, Wyoming Valley Sanitary Authority Board Meeting Minutes for May, the WVSA Stormwater Committee Meeting Minutes for June. **Monthly Reports**: of the Police Department; Fire Department, EMA and DPW for July, Zoning Permits and Contractor licenses Issued and Secretaries Report for July. **Payrolls** of the Administrative and Zoning Office, Department of Public Works, Summer Camp and Recreation Departments. The **Treasurers Report for June**: General Fund Receipts in the amount of \$387,054.14 General Fund Disbursements \$1,132,884.37; Total Ending Balance in the General Fund as of 07/31/2024 \$2,981,247.86. BY: Biscontini 2ND: Sax (Cinti Abstain from Summer Camp Payroll) All for, motion carried

#### **CORRESPONDENCE – None**

#### **COMMITTEE REPORTS**

POLICE – National Night Out this past week the rain held out, we had a good turn out as well. I want to thank Officer Bill Poulos, Lt. Rick Lussi, Sgt. Mike Smith for the planning. We had volunteers from Holy Redeemer to help with set up Fire Dept, Ambulance Assoc, Rob, serving Karen, everybody thank you very much for assisting. We got the fireworks off they were awesome. We recently completed the interviews and it looks like the Township will be hiring three new officers coming in September, so we will have a formal announcement later about that.

FIRE – 122 Fire calls 57 Captains incidents for a total of 179 calls. They are continuing to monitor high weeds and vehicle maintenance as always we have smoke detectors and will supply and install free of charge to any Plains Township resident. Please contact the fire department if you do wish to get some new smoke detectors.

DPW – DPW is busy cleaning out catch basins from the rain events this week. Just a reminder just try to put your garbage out no earlier than 6:00 pm the night before, just so the critters will not get into it. Just want to say thank you to Bill Poulos for a successful National Night Out.

MEETING MINUTES OF THE PLAINS TOWNSHIP BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING OF AUGUST 8, 2024 PAGE TWO

RECREATION – Another Successful Summer Camp season 60-70 kids per day, I am glad we continue to do that. I will ask the support of the board to again continue it next year. I thought it was very well done again, and with that I would like to thank Michelle Waslasky and Haley Oliver they are the two people in charge of the camp along with the rest of the counselors that helped out for their hard work. It is nice to see the kids are getting out and not just sitting at home playing on their computers. They are making friends, and being out there with everyone else, being constructive. Also, they are almost all completed with the painting of the guide rails, I think they are going down to the PIT now, every other place should be done with painting, there will also be new signage coming for when you come into the park

CHAIRMAN MESSAGE - The Out Back Dinner for the Lions Club will be Tuesday up at the pavilion if you are looking for a good meal, it's a good time and a nice night out. Again my congratulations to national night out. To the Police Department and all of the other departments that participated in that. It was a great time. Check out the guard rails, that orange, Lou Cardoni is smiling definitely with that because he was a champion of those guard rails and the orange paint, he loved orange. I do want to thank all departments, especially DPW they were out today, I saw them cleaning catch basins for the storm coming tomorrow. They trimmed a tree and a couple other items they have been out working on. So this building, the new roof is on it's a 1 million dollar capital investment with the new hvac they are still not done a few small items to be finished. The plan is in place to start doing different smaller jobs here. But we also have a new big capital expenditure we want to get an LSA grant for to put a motion on tonight for a new police station. We believe 126 N. Main Street has outlived its police and fire facility as it is, we have the lot next door to the building and it will expand the police next door to us and expand the parking lot. Just more room for everybody. Be cognizant of your checking accounts and your things online, and scammers and stuff like that, there is a lot of it going around. Be aware.

#### **OLD BUSINESS -**

#### **NEW BUSINESS**

Motion to authorize payment of the General Fund Bills consisting of the Utility Bills \$23,968.50; Regular Bills \$159,553.94; Total \$183,522.44. BY: Shubilla 2ND: Biscontini (Cinti Abstain for Assured Partners Bill) All for, motion carried

Motion to accept the 2024-2025 Penn Dot Winter Maintenance Services Agreement BY: Cinti 2<sup>nd</sup>: Shubilla All for, motion carried

Motion to adopt a resolution authorizing application for Local Share Account Funding with Plains American Legion Post 558 for building renovations. **BY: Sax 2<sup>nd</sup>: Biscontini All for, motion carried** 

Motion to authorize payment application No. 3 Plains Township Firehouse #2 Renovation Project in the amount of \$55,434.29 to Smith & Miller Roofing BY: Shubilla 2<sup>nd</sup>: Cinti All for, motion carried

# MEETING MINUTES OF THE PLAINS TOWNSHIP BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING OF AUGUST 8, 2024 PAGE THREE

### Solicitors Report:

Motion to authorize the Chairman to apply for Local Share Account Funding for the DPW Salt Shed Project and the 126 North Main Street Project. **BY: Cinti 2ND: Shubilla All for, motion carried** 

Motion to authorize the Chairman to submit Capital improvement Project grant applications to the Luzerne County Office of Community Development

BY: Biscontini 2<sup>nd</sup>: Cinti All for, motion carried

Motion to hire Bradley Keen, as an entry level police officer effective September 28, 2024 subject to successful completion of all physical, psychological and background examinations per the terms of the police department union contract and civil service rules and regulations. BY: Sax 2<sup>nd</sup>: Shubilla All for, motion carried

Motion to hire Jordan Remus as an entry level police officer effective September 28, 2024 subject to successful completion of all physical, psychological and background examinations per the terms of the police department union contract and civil service rules and regulations BY: Shubilla 2<sup>nd</sup>: Cinti All for, motion carried

Motion to hire Charles Callahan as an entry level police officer effective September 28, 2024 subject to successful completion of all physical, psychological and background examinations per the terms of the police department union contract and civil service rules and regulations. BY: Biscontini 2<sup>nd</sup>: Sax All for, motion carried

Motion to authorize the solicitor to contact Geisinger Wyoming Valley to arrange the distribution of opioid settlement funds. BY: Cinti: 2<sup>nd</sup>: Biscontini All for, motion carried

**ANNOUNCEMENTS** –The next regular meeting of the Board of Commissioners will be held September 12, 2024 at 7:00 pm. The Administrative, DPW and Zoning offices will be closed on Monday, September 2nd in observance of the Labor Day Holiday. Residents with Monday garbage collection will have their garbage picked up on Tuesday, September 3rd. Residents are also reminded that there will be a 6 bag limit after the holiday during the collection week of September 3rd through September 5<sup>TH</sup>. All other schedules remain the same.

**TAXPAYERS** (Time limit 5 minutes taxpayers must sign in).

Janet Kashuda – 38 Clark St. The empty lot next to her property grass has not been cut – Attorney Menn sent their Attorney a letter to address this (they were sent notice by the fire dept). Attorney Menn spoke with us before the meeting started but we wanted to show you what has happened since they were told to cut the grass. The grass was about 4 feet high He has dumped milling dirt on the property. We want to know what can be done with it. If he spreads this dirt it is going to create dust on our homes, pools all over our properties. We are not real happy about it, this has all been done, if you look at it I don't think any of you would like to see this next to your home. Its just 8 – 10 piles of dirt.

Commissioner Shubilla – just mounds of dirt?

Janet - Yes mounds of dirt

Commissioner Biscontini – Who has been dumping it, do you know?

# MEETING MINUTES OF THE PLAINS TOWNSHIP BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING OF AUGUST 8, 2024 PAGE FOUR

Janet – The owner

Attorney Menn – You have pictures, do you want to show them

**Janet** – My neighbor has pictures, first it was the grass he refused to cut, which would have taken 15 minutes to cut but instead he was just going to be a child and dump dirt I guess and dump dirt instead.

Biscontini - does he live in plains?

Janet - Yes - doesn't he?

Commissioner Yozwiak – yes, Robbie Stella owns the property

**Janet** - So we have been living with these grass weeds that have been getting worse instead of cutting the grass he dumped the millings

Yozwiak - So our solicitor sent the letter about that, the grass was addressed.

Menn - So the stand point of the grass we had the conversation

Janet - he took care of that

**Menn** – we talked about what the next step would be, with regards to whatever he is dumping, I know you have a sample to show, but with regards to that I think you need to speak with your lawyer and decide what you want to do. I understand your concern we talked about that, you told me what you were planning on doing,

**Janet** – I know you talked to us but since my name was there I wanted to say why we were here. **Menn** – No I know I just want to let everyone know we talked about it, and the next time I meet with

the board I will give them an update.

**Janet** – I will say my husband and I got a call we were on vacation, I talked to his secretary about this she called while we were on vacation and said we will cut the grass and he might do some milling. We get home to these piles of dirt. We get home to no grass cut and these piles of dirt all over the place.

Biscontini - is it dirt or rock

Janet - its rock, I keep saying dirt its not

Biscontini - is he planning to spread the rock so there's no more grass?

Menn - I don't think any of us know what he's planning on doing, but she will show you what it is

Janet - I'm saying dirt but its not. It s millings from the street, she can have the floor

Joan Pastorelli – 48 Clark, part of the Hilldale park development, I live on the other side of the lot. He is part of the development and as such subject to the covenant. Now I did consult my nephew who works for the DEP. I hate to bring dirt but here is what is on the property. Its just like asphalt. And according to him what he sent me from DEP because its milled asphalt it is not considered clean fill. He suggested I call DEP hotline. Our problem is, if that is spread it may contaminate water or whatever, besides the grass issue.

Commissioner Sax – its millings, it is millings from a road

**Joan** - Ok so according to him, milled asphalt is not considered clean fill. Thank you solicitor Menn for talking to us about the weeds, the weeds seem like a minor issue to this.

Menn - like I said before, this was caused by the weeds

**Joan** – Privately my husband and I have had to retain an Attorney because he is fighting us on other issues. It is zoned residential and this is commercial waste as far as I'm concerned so I don't know if you are allowed to dump that in a residential property,

Menn – Like I said I think the dumping of that is irrelevant to what we talked about

Joan – Mr. Cinti thank you for talking to me about this too.

Commissioner Cinti – No problem

**Menn** – I will have a conversion with you guys really quickly before you leave then I will speak with Curt

**Cinti** – Just really quickly – I have talked to him on your behalf in the past and usually it is settled with just a conversation between myself and him but for some reason and I don't know what the reason is, I tried to step in and usually cooler heads prevail and I don't know why it happened this time, I called him and it didn't happen this time, and I apologize for that.

**Jane**t – Could I add –that other years it was a phone call or two and his secretary was very nice, they would send someone up and cut the grass and its only once or twice a year. It's a

# MEETING MINUTES OF THE PLAINS TOWNSHIP BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING OF AUGUST 8, 2024 PAGE FIVE

development we take pride in our properties. For some reason this year it was different and he definitely got fired up about it, he showed up at our door at night with his attorney, which we know is his daughter, but he didn't divulge that. But thank you again

**Yozwiak** – You know he lost his father not long ago, and his mom so you don't know you know, I sent the email to our solicitor and Karen and said to get the zoning solicitor involved and then the letter came from his daughter. So, it is a legal thing now.

Gerry Kashuda – 38 Clark Street – I'm in the house adjacent to the lot too with Janet, I just want to say something there is not much more to add then what Joan and Janet already said but you know in the Hilldale section we take a lot of pride in our homes, in that tiny section of Plains and it's a wonderful place to live. If you see his property the way he takes care of it, maintains it, not one person in this room would enjoy having to see that rock, I wont even say dirt because its not its rock, that rock piled there, not one of you people in this room would not be standing here where I am right now for the same reasons mark my word, and I will guarantee you another thing, every person in this room wishes they had a lot like his because he puts a lot of pride and a lot of work into that lot and I think it is grossly unfair to see what we have been dealing with. This is an annual thing, my wife and Joan have always tried to follow protocol, contact the commissioners, the commissioner sends Chief Ritsick down, Chief inspects it, everybody does their job. And this is the result of it. This is a minor problem, its literally taking a molehill and making it a mountain. There's not much more I can say but what these people have gone through is totally unfair, there is such a thing a being a good neighbor.

Cinti – Thank you.

#### Angela Patla – 90 Maffett St – Ambulance Association Director

In recent weeks, our ambulance association has come under fire and is facing unfair scrutiny over our decision to install temporary fencing, separating sections of our own property... to the point where we have received scathing messages from residents, refusing to contribute to the yearly membership drive. As might be expected, these residents are, in some way, affiliated with the Little League, and their decision to do so hurts no one but themselves, as the drive is not a request to seek donations, but rather a membership option, or 'added insurance policy', to prevent subscribing members from incurring any out-of-pocket expenses, in the event their medical insurances either deny payments for ambulance services or pay only portions of the total costs. Without membership, residents are fully responsible for any costs that go unpaid by insurances, and believe me in knowing that the majority of insurances pay merely fractions of total ambulance charges.

Be aware that our decision to install the temporary fencing, between our grass and paved lots and our dirt lot, did not come lightly. For over 20 years, since the acquisition of our land and erection of our building, we have had a great working relationship with Little League officials and participants, allowing the use of our dirt lot, our grass bank, our grass field and even our paved parking lot. Unfortunately, over the past several years, respect for our property has waned. Trash has littered our land, alcohol consumption is a common occurrence during Little League games, and vehicles are parked and left for extended periods of time. Our survey stakes, which were positioned after a recent land survey and in consideration of either donating or selling the grassy bank and dirt lot to the Little League, were removed, which is a violation of the law. We've even had a neighbor, who drives bus for our own school district's children and whom we've granted permission to park on our dirt lot, be forced to move his bus, after a Little League official contacted the bus company and threatened to have it towed. We are in disbelief that anyone had the audacity, or believed they had the right, to do such a thing, considering the property belongs to the ambulance association.

### MEETING MINUTES OF THE PLAINS TOWNSHIP BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING OF AUGUST 8, 2024 PAGE SIX

We had addressed our concerns with Nino Cinti, in recent months, and made calls to meet with Little League officials, but no one, aside from Nino, was ever available. Nino had assured us that he would obtain a hold harmless agreement, to protect our association from any liability while our property was being occupied, but, to date, we have not received one.

In the days leading to the fence installation, one of our employees' vehicles was struck by a ball, as a result of the children's ball-playing in our field. Aside from that, we had received a complaint from a neighbor that one of the kids had been disrespectful and engaged in back-talk, after a ball was hit over his fence and onto his property. These instances are what led to our decision to restrict that particular area of our property. Had we wanted to, we could have fenced the entire dirt parking lot and prohibited the use of the grassy bank, altogether. Instead, we chose to protect the property of our employees and our neighbors, while continuing to allow Little League attendees access to the remainder of our property. Numerous attempts to reach Nino, to discuss our decision, prior to the fence installation, went unanswered.

Please understand that our funding has provided a service to the community for nearly 60 years. In recent months, we have invested over \$300,000.00 for a new ambulance and new, state-of-the-art equipment. We maintain a fleet of five (5) ambulances, with advanced life support capabilities. At least one ambulance is staffed at all times, with a second during most peak--call times, a third for Pocono Downs at Mohegan's harness races, and additional staffing for any special events we are requested to, such as National Night Out, our school district's Prom Promise mock DUI accident, and every high school and Plains Yankees home football game, to name a few. We have opened our doors as a polling station, an evacuation center for our own elementary school, and the local district justice's offices. With two of our senior staff members being full-time township firefighters, we maintain a good, working relationship with our fire department and provide them with the oxygen they carry, as well as any medical supplies they may need, to assist us in caring for the residents of this township, and I, personally and on behalf of the association, recently conducted no-cost CPR and AED training to one of our township's financial institutions. Yet, we are being accused of, and I quote, "shutting the community out." We are being accused of "wasting our funds on a fence" and "not providing a service to our community". Be aware that, at a monthly rate of just \$35 for the temporary fencing, it pales in comparison to the over one guarter of a million dollars in yearly payroll costs, to staff our ambulances. That, along with the aforementioned, is all FOR OUR COMMUNITY.

I began my career here, as a volunteer EMT, in 1997, and continued my education and became a paramedic the very next year. Today, 27 years later, I stand before you as the director of operations, a position I've held for 15 years. From as far back as I can remember, there seems to be a longstanding discord between township officials and our association. Though no one seems to recall how, why or between whom the tension originated, all these years later, with completely different faces of commissioners and within our administration, the strain seems to remain. Though we don't ask for your support, be it financial or otherwise, it's been many years since we have received any. We are excluded from many community functions of which the police & fire departments attend, we have been forgotten in parade invites and, numerous times, we have been excluded from social media posts for events we were in attendance of. I can clearly recall a social media post from a previous year's National Night Out, thanking only the police & fire departments, and just this past May, the 17th, to be exact, on the Plains Township Facebook page, a post reads "Great job by our Plains Township Police and Fire Departments participating in Prom Promise", with no acknowledgement of the two additional ambulances I staffed, just to participate in that event. And just this past Tuesday, towards the end of National Night Out, when an announcement was made to thank individual participants or entities, once again, the ambulance association was excluded ... only to be mentioned after the fact, upon the prompting of a township police officer.

# MEETING MINUTES OF THE PLAINS TOWNSHIP BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING OF AUGUST 8, 2024 PAGE SEVEN

Throughout my 27-year career here, our association has overcome a great deal of obstacles. Those who have created those obstacles are long gone, and I, along with fellow board members and dedicated employees, have endured an uphill battle to get where we are today, and we've come a long way.

As the director of operations, involved with the ins & outs of every aspect of our association, I implore you to communicate with me, to educate yourselves, to understand how we operate and appreciate our operational costs, to learn how we are funded and recognize the stark contrast between billing rates and actual reimbursement rates, to be aware of struggles that we, as well as every EMS provider, nationwide, face, and, most importantly, appreciate the fact that we have been here, for our community, for 59 years.

There's an expression that is commonly written in your social media posts, which is "Plains Proud". Sadly, for a number of years, one thing this township hasn't shown pride for, nor supported, is the very ambulance that has serviced the residents of this township, since 1965. We are not the enemy. We never have been. Yet, time and time again, we are vilified, we are scrutinized, we are criticized, and we are ostracized, and that, to us, is truly disheartening.

Sax – Angela, when I made the announcement that night I even forgot about the fire department so I do apologize. But we do appreciate your services to Plains Twp. I have nothing against the Ambulance Association, and the subscription services and the services you provide to the Township for years. But what is going on with that property, a couple of months ago you came in a talked about selling some of that property to the little league, what happened to that.

**Angela** – Well our survey stakes were removed that is what happened to that. We went through the process of trying to facilitate that and the survey stakes were removed.

**Biscontini** – on behalf of the Township what can we do to help mend the relationship with the ambulance association.

**Yozwiak** – Well I think we need to talk about it at a work session, you wrote a very nice letter and I don't think it is this board, I was a little boy and I remember Norma used to run to 126 and jump in the ambulance and go, and I don't know if you remember Ray Black and the audit that went on, and the township used to get money and bypass it to the association. You have some auditing issues yet with the AG yet? Or the State, we need to talk about this at a work session. If we can get a copy of your letter,

**Angela** – Yes, I have copies of the letter and I have copies of the letters from the residents and the responses I wrote to them

**Yozwiak** – Yeah let us take that under advisement its not personal, its just a lack of we just forget you know, we just forget. We know your there we see you in Bear Creek, in Back Mountain, your Plains Ambulance but you are all over the place.

Angela - Right as is every because

**Yozwiak** – as is every paramedic because they are so short staffed

**Angela** – The ambulances are going out of business in so many different towns because the funding is

Yozwiak and there are no people

Angela – exactly, so when we get called we have to go because there is no one else to go **Yozwiak** right so give us that letter let us take that under advisement your name and number are on the letter

### MEETING MINUTES OF THE PLAINS TOWNSHIP BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING OF AUGUST 8, 2024 PAGE EIGHT

Angela - yes, I am leaving my business card

Cinti - Ang if I may address you while I can, I have been on longer than anyone here and there have been some situations that, you know just like the commissioners' board changes your board changes too. There have been past issues that caused us to distance ourselves but that's a long time ago and again that is water under the bridge. You guys are new and I appreciate your letter, it was very nice I liked how you put it. You came to the board meeting I don't think anyone has ever done that. I don't think anyone on this board has ever said a word about not having the ambulance on board, I know this gentleman right here I have seen at the Plains Yankees games, at the football games, we have never said a bad word here. The whole thing is cooperation. And I mean I don't want to air it here but if you come into a meeting we can all talk. With that being said the issue with the Little League, my brother is Nino and I am sure he will address it I have been a member of the League for a long time also and my kids all played, they are out now but hopefully my grandkids will play, but I would love to see some sort of cooperation between the two of you. I am not sure what happened between the two of you and I don't know what happened to the markers. But it might be the best issue to try to resolve because they do need land, you can see that, the parking problems and maybe help you guys out financially, and liability wise by getting rid of it. So really if we can broker to meet with you guys and help facilitate a deal. But I'm not sure and we are not sure what the Ambulance's goals are down the road. That is why it would be nice to have a meeting and cooler head prevail. You guys are here for the community and they are here for the kids, and we are all together here, and you know that. That's why you said Plains Proud, I sure am. But I think the sooner the better we have these meetings and move on because the Little League is not going to go anywhere. My opinion is you guys are good, their good, we all want to do what is best for everyone in the community. Like I said your organization has changed over for the better, anytime I have called you or Mr. Lou you guys have gotten right back to me and have been helpful. The sooner you guys get together with the little league the sooner we get past this and move on because life is too short. Thank you

Angela – No I agree. And we were in the process we met with them a couple of times but then everything just kept culminating and it came to a head and we had to do what we had to do to protect our property. Like I said everything is temporary, the fencing is temporary.

Nino Cinti – Plains Little League – I am Nino Cinti President of Plains Little League. Very early in the season Angela and I and a few others met about the land. Angela everything you said was very valid, I didn't come with a prepared speech like you, but as far a who sent letters regarding the subscription if any letters came saying they were from the little league please let me know because I don't know of any one at Plains little league who would say that, its just not right, I am going to be upset with them if that is the case. If it is a Plains resident I can't control what they do. Unfortunately, I can't control kids playing in the grass field, you guys put the fence up, I get it, I do get it. And its 100% valid you could have fenced off the whole property and you didn't, so I appreciate that. We did go and walk the property I don't know who moved the survey stakes, one of our board members, Rock Stahovic works for an engineering company and I asked him about a survey. The part that is fenced off now we were basically in discussion of buying the opposite side and the dirt parking lot and the hill. We used to use Wells Fargo bank we are not using them anymore in fact Kaitlin just informed me I have to go close that account out and we are now using Wayne Bank, about a week and a half ago I spoke to my friend over there and once, our league season ends September 30 so October 1 I would really like to get the ball rolling. Just because we are a non-profit just like you guys we have to do everything by the book. That will be our big capital expenditure for next year. But I did talk to the regional manager of Wayne Bank and he said whatever funding we needed he would help us with. If the Twp. could help us out in anyway, get someone there to appraise it. We have no problem paying whatever it is, we do need property. Yozwiak – well the railroad bed where the steps are that was bought through the Twp. buy the Ambulance association and that was a very, very inexpensive piece of property that the Twp. sold But the other section that you would have to come up with a value for.

#### MEETING MINUTES OF THE PLAINS TOWNSHIP BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING **OF AUGUST 8. 2024** PAGE NINE

Nino - As far as whomever called and threatened to have the bus towed, I will find out who did that because that's wrong.

Angela – It wasn't this year it was when you had the tournament

Nino - it was last year, I will find out who that was

Angela – We didn't find out about this till about two weeks ago because we told him he could start parking his bus on our paved area, because he did not want to cause any problems

Nino – you guys are free to do whatever but I would have just called Bob and said hey its Nino could you move your bus for these 2 days because we have a big game, I wouldn't have threatened anything. We put signs up for trash, just like here we are volunteers and we have a guy that does the field and he does a fantastic job but. You guys tried calling me and I was in the dugout coaching a game and then the next day the fence went up, and I get it, but it wasn't because I just blow people off I was in the middle of a game, I get pulled in a million different directions which is no excuse but I have no problems cooperation with anyone. I'm as Plains as it comes and I just want to get the matter resolved. Yes, people drink up on the hill, can't stop them as much as I would like to I can't. Once we own the property it's not their responsibility anymore. The reach of my powers only extends so far. I also came tonight because I know the last meeting the woman across the street came and was complaining about parking, she sent pictures to Dale. I talked to Karen, we painted the curb blue, put horses out directly in front of her property to keep people from parking there during games. But again, if someone picks up and moves those and parks there, what can I do, I'm not there 24 / 7 I'm not Cheeto Tokach I don't live there. It feels like I do but I don't. Whatever needs to be done we will do but we are in process of trying to get the property bought and again please whoever sent the letters let me know if they addressed themselves a member of Plains Little League because that does not fly. This year for the parade I did send Kev a message he was away and didn't get it. I wanted everyone involved. I sent Jeff Gustinucci from the DPW a message he said they couldn't because Rob Sax wouldn't let them use the truck. I called people that live in Plains, like Timmy Pilch and asked him to bring his truck, anyone that is involved in Plains is more than welcome. The 12 year old's won all stars again so we will probably have something for them. Donny Stark is heading that and he is going to cook for everyone. Anyone who needs to talk to me knows how to find me, we will get together asap and as of October 1st I would like to get this land bought we have no problems getting funding, we own the property down there already so if we have to we can get a mortgage

Yozwiak - So those lights are paid off then?

Nino - What do you think I have been doing for the last decade Jerry. We actually are thinking about getting new ones like the high school that change colors

Yozwiak – Wow my grandson is going to be playing there someday. I guess those fees will be going way up

Nino - Actually I plan on keeping it free again as long as Kaitlin lets me.

Yozwiak - We will get it on our work session and we will get this worked out this should not have come to this. But we are moving forward.

ADJOURNMENT BY: Cinti 2ND: Yozwiak All for, motion carried TIME: 7:50

Respectfully Submitted by,	Accepted by,
Lineal Ent	Mull O Spanish

Lynell Ent, Secretary

Respectfully Submitted by

Gerald J. Yozwiak, Chairman